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CHAPTER 25 ANNIVERSARY 

For those who do not have access to the Chapter’s website, I am including in this newsletter the following story of the founding of the Chapter.

[As recounted by Mr. Walter E. Smith (President, FECNRHS Chapter] 
The founding members of the Florida East Coast Chapter of the National Railway Historical Society (NRHS) (FECNRHS) were myself, Mr. Robert (Bob) Selle, Mr. Williams [A former Florida East Coast (FEC) Railway Agent], Mr. Bill Robinson (A current AMTRAK Engineer), and Mr. George Diller (I think) [a Public Relations (PR) man with the National Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA)].  Mr. Williams gave a presentation which was videotaped by the Cocoa Library (and thank heaven it was).  Among other things, he recalled working as an agent at West Palm Beach, FL in the late '30’s.  He told how he'd watch young Henry and Edsel Ford come down to the station there and put a quarter on the tracks for the train to flatten.  At the time, a telegraph operator was paid $0.35 an hour.  He was appalled to see these rich kids waste what was almost an hours wage for a railroad employee.  Later in the talk, he told how during WWII, he was working at Union Station in Washington, DC and he was told by his supervisor to write-up a bunch of reverse tickets for the White House.  He explained that they were for folks returning to Washington, DC from a place they'd traveled to by other means.  In this case, the President, Franklin D. Roosevelt (FDR), was returning from meeting with Prime Minister Winston Churchill in Newfoundland, Canada.  "He went up there on the cruiser, USS Augusta.  He and Churchill had a conference and Roosevelt came back from Maine by train and I had to write the tickets for the party".  The chills ran up my spine - this was the North Atlantic Treaty Conference - the United States of America (USA) had not yet entered the war but FDR and Churchill were already setting the framework for the United Nation (UN) forces in the future.  The library man doing the videotaping said, "Do you realize what he's talking about, Walt"?  I said, 'Yes, it'd be like the ticket agent who made up the tickets for Lincoln's trip to Gettysburg for the dedication of the cemetery they are telling us about it'.  Mr. Williams later said, "I got up early the next day and went to Track 11 and sure enough, there was all the secret service men, wheelchair, and all." What a piece of history!!!  This is one of the reasons I got the charter and started this chapter, but not the whole story.  That goes back to the late ‘70’s when I was an engineer at the old (privately owned) Auto-Train.  I was approached by the Head Librarian at the Cocoa Library - Ms. Lois Pierce - who asked me if I'd do a talk about the railroad for the children in the summer program they sponsored at the library.  I agreed to set up a slide presentation and was amazed to find a few children but about 80 adults, many of who had a deep interest in trains, and many fond memories of them.  Several of these people had brought memorabilia, scrapbooks, and one man who had worked at the American Locomotive Company (ALCO) had a huge binder full of builder’s photographs of steam and early diesels.  It was at this point that I realized that there was a wealth of interest in railroads in the area and that many of these retirees had a treasure-trove of photographs, timetables, and memories that should not be lost.  The following week, I sent away for information for the Charter and formed the FEC Chapter of the NRHS.  After the first presentation, the library had to blink the lights because it lasted so late.  Afterward, the people followed me out onto the street in front of the old library (it was like the Pied Piper) asking me for MORE!  I agreed to do another presentation in a few weeks and this too convinced me of the latent interest in railroads and their history.
PRESIDENT’S MEMO TO STOCKHOLDERS

What an opportunity!!!!!  When I worked for Amtrak in the late 80s, I'd catch #s 29 & 30 (The Capitol Limited) & work it from DC to Pittsburgh and back. After the stop at McKeesport, we'd roll by the abandoned mills and I often wondered if any of this would be preserved. When I was in the USAF 1955 - 59, the mills in Youngstown were a light & sound show all the time. Same when I started out on the ERIE. Hard to believe it's a museum now, kind of like Steamtown in Scranton.

The British are really into this. In fact I purchased a book when I was there in the early 70s titled INDUSTRIAL ARCHEOLOGY. Interesting article about cleaning out the debris from an old canal built in the late 1700s. The steam shovel hooked onto a chain. They pulled and pulled and finally got what appeared to be a large wooden plug several feet in diameter. The canal began to drain and a nearby river began to rise. Evidently there had been a long forgotten tunnel connecting them and when you wanted to clean the canal you pulled the plug - like your bathroom sink. I still wonder how they did it in the 1700s.........maybe a team of oxen???

Regards to all,

Walter E. Smith

Minutes of the July 2006 Meeting 

Chapter President Walter Smith called the meeting to order at approximately 7:15 PM on July 11, 2006.  There were 14 members and 1 guests in attendance.  Visiting was Barry Kendall from the Miami area.  Barry is a member of the Miami chapter and will be moving to our area.

Introductory Remarks:

· The Secretary distributed Tri-rail schedules from the West Palm Beach Chapter.

· The secretary brought the president a copy of the Miami Chapter’s newsletter.  The newsletter has a photo of a Baldwin diesel switcher at the Sanford Auto Train facility.  The president recounted his memories of operating the switcher.

· Kaye Billings forwarded a message from the Region Vice President Jean Hickham will visit the August Meeting.

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Bob Selle was absent so there was no Treasurer’s report.

Approval of Minutes – The President called for additions, corrections or comments to the May and June meeting minutes as published in the “Champion”.  None were offered.  Dick Alkus offered a motion to approve the March minutes and Bob Robinson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Old Business: - None.

New Business: - None

Reports & Announcements:

· Jerry Sheehan read announcement from The Great Railway Expo.com.  July 22 and 23 there will be a model train show at the Central Florida Fairgrounds.  There will be several layouts on display.  On July 22 the summer model railroad and railroadiana show will be at the Volusia county fairgrounds.

· Jerry brought some photos of the remains of the FEC’s Benson Junction branch taken at Aurantia road.  The FEC has as previously reported scrapped out the branch from Rinker's in Titusville.  The secretary inquired when operation ceased on the Benson Junction branch.  Jerry replied that he thought it was about 1972 or 1973.

· Jerry Sheehan – Jeff White would like to borrow photos of St. Johns River Steamboats and or old maps of the St. John’s River from the 1890s to the 1960s.

· John Caselli volunteered that info on the Kissimmee valley branch was available on Answers.com

· Dick Alkus has donated several Baldwin Locomotive builder’s photos to the Chapter.  These are large, very fine photos mounted and suitable for framing.  The photos will be raffled off over the next several months to benefit the chapter treasury.  –Thanks Dick-.
Minutes of the August 2006 Meeting 

Chapter President Walter Smith called the meeting to order at approximately 7:10 PM on August 14, 2006.  There were 12 members and 2 guests in attendance.  Visiting was Richard Ladd from Edgewater and Regional Vice President Jean Hickham.

A nicely mounted builders photo of an Alco 2-6-2, J.H. Chambers engine number 3, was raffled off.  Dick Alkus graciously donated the photo.  Don Pierson won the raffle.  (This writer has several articles on J. H. Chambers.  Space permitting he will include some in the newsletter.)

President Smith commented that a gentleman by the name of Dukarmen has been posting large numbers of Erie and Erie Lackawanna photos on the Erie Lackawanna web site.  Photos are of steam and early diesel locomotives.  The photos are also of Erie facilities on the New York division.

Treasurer’s Report – Bob Selle gave the Treasurer’s report. Don Pirson moved to accept the report. Dave Klein seconded the motion. The motion passed by show of hands.

Approval of Minutes –The July minutes had not been published in the “East Coast Champion and were not available for approval.

Old Business: - Bob Selle confirmed that he would present an FEC slideshow as the September program.  Bob is also working with John Caselli to get newsletters missing from the web site scanned and posted.

New Business:

· Hal Greenlee suggested that we start planning the November dinner meeting. 

· Hal also volunteered to present a program on his July trip to the East Broad top.
· Reports & Announcements:

· Bob Robinson inquired if any of the members attended the FEC Historical and Technical Society program that was at the Central Brevard Library.  Several members attended.  Hal reported that Greg Scholl who is an n-trak fanatic largely staged the program.  Greg and others set up a large modular layout that represented a significant portion of the FEC.  Hal said that the program was heavily attended but about half left before the presentation on FEC history.  Many were people that had brought children to see the toy trains.
· Hal Greenlee reported on the video “Winter on Jing Peng Pass” which appeared on RFD TV.
· Jean Hickham presented a letter and certificate from NRHS national headquarters certifying that the chapter is 25 years old.  Walt Smith and Bob Selle, the two original members of the chapter present at the meeting, received the certificate.
Treasurer’s Report - Bob Selle read the Treasurer’s Report.  A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made, and was seconded; the motion to accept was approved by voice vote.

Approval of Minutes - A motion to accept past minutes was made, seconded and was accepted by voice vote.

Old Business:

· The Melbourne Train show: an overall impression report of the last train show was given to members who couldn’t attend.

· Note that the next Eau Gallie/Melbourne Train Shows are Sept. 2 and Dec. 2.

· A sighting of FEC #2000 was reported; this engine has been repainted to the FEC’s red and yellow color scheme.

New Business:

· NRHS National has contacted our chapter requesting information/verification as to our chapter activities and officers (i.e., changes to our list of officers).  A side meeting between Tom Hammond, Walt Smith, Bob Selle and Harlan Hannah was convened to verify the list.  President Walt Smith okayed the list to be returned to the National office.

· The library had a pair of display cabinets showing FEC memorabilia and a number of N-scale trains painted and lettered for the FEC.  Member(s) of the FEC Railway Society (http://www.fecrs.com) provided the materials.

The Business Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.

Program:

Vice President Hal Greenlee showed a Heron video that he obtained covering Pennsylvania Railroad steam operations in Ohio where the Pennsy leased a number of Santa Fe steamers for three years or so, and part of a video on New York Central steam.

THE ELECTRIC NOTE PAD by Dave Klein

“I like trolley cars”.  That was the way I started an essay in English class many years ago.  Our teacher asked the class to write an essay on your hobbies or other interests outside of school.  My essay went on to lament the dwindling number of cities that had streetcars, but then predicted that electric transportation would be the preferable means of movement when or where oxygen would be too valuable to be burned, and not breathed.  Where could that be?  How about on the moon?  Mars?  Remember that the essay was written in the days before Sputnik.  Think about that: all transit on the moon, other than walking, has been electric, so if there ever are moonbases, electric transit between them would be the probable mode, but I wouldn’t expect to see a PCC car with a Tranquillity Base destination sign.  My classmates wrote about Scouting, drawing, sports, or other such activities that a young teenager in those days would make public.  The following day, my English teacher decided to read to the class some of the best essays of the group.  When she started one with “I like trolley cars”, I knew I made a mistake; I was doomed!  But then she used it as an example of a good essay and pointed out my positive attitude with the predictions of a future with electric transit.    Why did I remember this vignette of long ago?  Because I had just finished reading a recent issue of Railway Age that included the 2006 Passenger Rail Planner’s Guide.  The issue describes the status of over three dozen-transit systems in North America, with at least half of them Light Rail, the more modern term for streetcars.  When I wrote the essay, I assumed that the systems would dwindle down to San Francisco’s cable cars and maybe New Orleans’ streetcars.  (“Heavy Rail”, AKA subways, would remain, but expanded slowly due to costs.)  I never in my wildest dreams would have I predicted the resurgence of streetcars, some even on the same rights-of-way of abandoned systems.  (I have often wondered how much it would have cost to keep such a system running instead of rebuilding the system in today’s dollars?)

If I had to write that essay today, I’d probably start it the same way, but add a section on the trolley’s rebirth as Light Rail and how widespread its’ acceptance is.  I’d also explain that part of the rebirth was the support by tax dollars as the farebox could never fully support a system today.  I don’t think I would mention the time I cut class to help out with the movement of a trolley to a museum site.  I don’t know if it would be considered “cool” to have a lifelong hobby of building trolley models and collecting books on those long-forgotten lines or buying DVD’s of other trolley fan’s home movies of those lines.  Maybe I was doomed after all, but I did get an “A” on the essay!

Speaking about system costs, my friends at The Electric Railway Clubs of Florida have reprinted local Tampa newspaper articles complaining about the “drain” on taxpayers for the Ybor City TEECO streetcars.  Apparently, some locals thought that tourists and an annuity would pay for it’s operations.  Now the system has to “borrow” from the annuity to operate because no one wants to raise taxes to cover costs, let alone extend the system.  Unfortunately, the costs of commuting with $3 gasoline is now taxing rail systems all over the place and the new riders are complaining that there aren’t enough seats or the rails don’t go where they want to go.  Go figure.

This year’s Lionel/Hallmark Christmas tree ornaments are in the stores.  The N-scale issue is a golden Santa Fe F3A diesel ($19), a smaller Z-scale UP verandah turbine engine ($19), a matching Vanderbuilt tender ($13), and a stock car ($13).  There’s even a smaller 0-6-0 switcher and tender set for $13.

Don’t forget the Train Show in Eau Gallie on September 2.  See you next time.

STACK TALK

September 2006 By Neil Moran

Since the two months that this column has been written, there has been an avalanche of steam news that has come to my attention.  I am asking the editors to consider an extra page for this month’s column.

We start off in South Africa where steam news flows like fine wine.  Friends of the Rail in Pretoria invited people to come in and spend the day with them.  This included touring the facility and a hands-on experience of touching most of the equipment which included passenger coaches, freight equipment, various types of railroad machinery, and watching the museum’s 19D Class 4-8-2 #2600 move across the yards switching the rolling stock.  This also included a trip up to the cab and talking with the crew.  To the delight of the Friends of the Rail, hundreds of people showed up, many with children.

Rovos Rail, also located in the capital city, ran several steam safaris with its GMAM 4-8-2 + 2-8-4 #4079 Garratt in Rovos green colors to Mpumalanga.  They then followed that up with a double-headed trip to Mpumalandam and up further into the Northern Province with #4079 and #2702 both 4-8-2 + 4-8-2s.  Private owner Rohan Vos, who owns a 25NC 4-8-4 ran an excursion to the Northern Cape and also into the Free State with permission from Rovos Rail.  As an added extra incentive Rovos Rail brought out its 6th Class 4-6-0 which ran on the museum’s grounds prior to the start of the safari.  The ten-wheeler after running around the property came to rest alongside the 4-8-4 #3484 to the roaring approval of the rail fans, so that they could take photos of both locomotives.  At Sanrasm, Krugersdorp, the 6Aclass 4-6-0 #454 made a welcome return to service by hauling a Father’s Day special to an unknown destination not too far out of Krugersdorp.  The train was well filled with passengers and the ten-wheeler put on quite a show.  On the other side of the coin a backup locomotive really needs to be put back in working order.  But the museum is struggling with a lack of manpower to put more motive power back into serviceable condition.

Cape Western Vintage Railway, Cape Town: Their Class 24 2-8-4 #3655 is non-operational after a retubing and complete boiler repairs.  Class 15F 4-8-2 #2916 was specially brought in to haul the attractive Spier livened coaches under the banner of “African Vintage Rail Tours” in the Western Cape area.  Members of the CWVR continue to refurbish Class 6 J 4-6-0 #641 at its Epping location in Cape Town.  This engine was previously on static display at the Stellenbosch University campus.  Work includes painting being applied to the newly rebuilt fender and engine, plus some very impressive woodwork in the cab, with new windows and frames and a new cab roof.

Zimbabwe:  Earlier this year the Zimbabwe Rail System has had a rejuvenation of its steam power.  Several steam locomotives were worked on and put back into service.  Here is a rundown.  Beyer Garratt#519, 14A Class 2-6-2 + 2-6-2 was out shopped at the P15 depot, having a major boiler repairs including retubing.  Also included was a new cab. #611 16A Class 2-8-4 + 2-8-2 was completely torn down, and driving wheels removed.  By the time you read this, she should be completely reassembled.  Repairs have also been completed on 15 Class #386, #416, and #424, alt 4-6-4 + 4-6-4 Garratts.  These engines all had repairs to their boiler and running gear.  Three 15 Class 4-8-2s, #366, #416, #424 have had various types of repair work done anthem.

The Reserve Bank of Zimbabwe in a press release has allocated $459.9 billion to the NZR in Zimbabwe Funds.  Much of this will go to repairing the track and roadbed, upgrading freight and passenger cars, and refurbishing ten other steam locomotives for shunting the yards and mainline operations.  Installation of CTC on the Bulawayo to Victoria Falls line is already completed.

CHINA
Here we have reports on several pockets of steam that you can still visit if you are a mind to.  Our first location is Pindingshan.  On a recent trip by several steam enthusiasts they were fortunate to observe twenty-one steam locomotives in use.  At the depot itself there were ten locomotives under steam moving around.  Where in America can you see that today!  Most of these engines were the JS Class 2-8-2s, with some QJs 2-10-2s standing by in case of failure of other locomotives.  The QJs are not maintained as well as the Mikados but the workers say the QJs will be around until 2008.  The Mikes handle most of the service to four mines and are reliable.  Pindingshan has bought several diesel locomotives but has not found a class that suits their requirements to haul coal out of the mines.  Only the 2-8-2s seem to do the job.  The Daba-Guyaozi line between the mines and the CNR interchange at Sandaoling still uses Mikes and QJ power.  This very photogenic operation has eight to twelve trains running in each direction depending upon the amount of coal pulled out of the mines.

Over at the Da-Gu Desert railroad, they have several QJs in steam between Daba and Da-Gu. The desert scenery is spectacular and 2-10-2s pulling freights are worth the effort.  But watch out for the security on this line!

The Fushan coalmines’ operation ends our trip into China.  They still use some SY class 2-8-2s going down into the pits.  Some of these locomotives are receiving repairs but only if it doesn’t become cost effective.  The Fushan operation feels they can go on with the SY class for another year or so.  They still maintain eleven old Japanese electric locomotives.  These electrics date back to the pre-revolution.  Sometimes the Mikes double head out of the mines pulling ten to fifteen cars, and if you stand on top of the mines you will see and hear quite a show as these engines labor up over two percent grades.  The sound is deafening.  Several of the photographers used earplugs or put their hands over their ears.

CANADA
We now swing to our part of the world and pass on some news about the Canadian Pacific Hudson #2816.  She has had several trips already under her belt and continues to impress the onlookers.  This past summer the 4-6-4 has visited Medicine Hat on a director’s special, a short trip to Banff and made two trips out to Vancouver from Calgary.  Now this sleek looking Hudson is primed and ready for her two final round trips of this year through the Canadian Rockies.  The first of these trips departs Calvary on October 10 at 8AM and heads west through Banff and into Lake Louise for an overnight stay.  Day 2 (Oct.11) Departs Lake Louise at 8 AM and heads over toward the Continental Divide, the Spiral Tunnels, Kicking Horse Pass, up through Rogers Pass, into the Cannaught Tunnel, and along the Thompson River into Revelstoke for the evening. Day 3 (Oct.12).  Leave Revelstoke at 8 AM and head west towards Kamlopes with more spectacular scenery.  Day 4 (Oct.13) and the last day, depart Kamloops at 8 AM following the Frazier River a good part of the way into downtown Vancouver that evening for a three day layover.

Staying over in Vancouver presents no problem, as there are many sites to see for the next three days - if your wallet can take it.  The return trip to Calgary gives the rider or chaser the opportunity to see another part of Canada.  Around 8 AM on October 17 the #2816 with her consist departs Vancouver CP Station and heads east toward Kamloops where she will spend the night.  The following day (Oct. 17) it will be Kamloops to Golden with the same spectacular scenery.  Day 3 we now diverse from the mainline and head down along the Kootenay subdivision to Fort Steele for an overnight stay.  It departs Fort Steele around 8 AM the following day and begins her ascent up to the Crowsnest Pass with its breathtaking scenery.  Many bridges are crossed along with sharp curves as the train weaves its way through the Pass.  Once the “special” leaves the Pass it is on to Lethbridge and its mile long trestle.  Here #28 16 spends the night with departure set for 8 AM the next morning.  Leaving Lethbridge there is scheduled one or two photo runbys over the mile long bridge.  We then head north back to Calgary arriving the same day.  This round trip offers an opportunity to see steam through the awesome Canadian Rockies.  Get a second mortgage on the house, sell your first born, and even sell the furniture!!!  Please no letters from the wives.

In other bits of news, the Royal Hudson #2860 has now completed her repairs, and she has run around the yards on several occasions testing the engine.  More details are forthcoming.

Some bad news to report. CPR consol #2 141 was scheduled for several trips out of Kamloops to Kelowna.  However, for the past six weeks raging forest fires have ravaged the area, all due to lightning strikes that set off two different fires in the area.  It became so bad that the firefighters could not prevent the fires from merging.  The Kettle Valley RR, which operates in this locale near Kelowna, has completely given up operating any excursions for this year.  Several of the original wooden trestles were destroyed in past years’ fires.  They were hoping to start building new steel trestles but now that is on hold.  Meanwhile #2141 sits in storage already for action but with no place to go.

Rounding out the steam news from Canada, Bullet-nose Betty #6060 has once again had its front pony wheels repaired, and is running several trips out of Stettler, Alberta to Big Valley.  Word filters down that these trips have operated and that the #6060 has faced no additional problems.

UNITED STATES
Here we have a mixed bag of news to report.  We start first with the Ohio Central Railroad.  A few months ago Jerry Jacobson who owns this railroad announced he is getting out of the tourist passenger business.  This came as quite a shock as most thought he was fairly secure in his steam passenger operation.  Granted we knew that Mr. Jacobson did not run any steam excursions last year due to pending lawsuit problems.  Apparently things did not go his way, and so his decision to close down the tourists trips seemed quite logical.  Prior to the NRHS Convention that took place in July, he had sold several of the passenger cars to various short lines.  Following that, two former Via FP9s #6307 and #6313 were sold to the Canadian Pacific RR to help power the Royal Canadian Pacific cruise train.  Some time after the Convention is over, the remaining rolling stock that was used will be sold off to various buyers.  As for the steam locomotives that are presently on the property, there has been no decision as to what will become of them.  Most of them are down for repairs, and in fact, what really looked like a dream convention this year only had the ex CP #1293 Pacific running.  Hopes were high until June that former #33 2-8-0 L.S.& I. would run, but axle problems and assorted headaches could not be solved in time.

When the news first broke earlier this year about Mr. Jacobson’s coming to the rescue and hosting the Convention, most people had grandiose ideas that possibly four to five locomotives would participate.  In his stable of engines were #1551 ex CP ten-wheeler, #13 a Consol from the Buffalo and Gauley, ex CP #1293 Pacific, #33 LSNI Consol, and the pride of the fleet, former Grand Trunk Western 4-8-4 #6325.  Now that seemed like really impressive lineup to play with.  Alas, only #1293 took center stage along with several diesels to power the excursion trains during the Convention.  For the dyed in the wool steam fan, it was rather disappointing.  This in no way reflects on the railroad, they did the best they could with what they had to work with, and hats off for a tremendous effort.

We now move to the Pacific Northwest, and better news. The Northwest rail museum will operate the “Deschutes Steam Special”. This is a two-day rail excursion between Portland, Oregon and Bend using former Southern Pacific #4449. It will undoubtedly be the only steam trip on BNSF this year using steam power. This is all due to a changing business and economic conditions that is slowly eating into the railfan excursions, as we once knew.

The trip departs historic Union Station in Portland at 8 AM on the l6th of September, travels north over the Columbia River into Vancouver, WA to pick up additional passengers.  Then east along the Columbia River with its majestic views, crosses over the Columbia River again into Oregon, through the rugged terrain of the Deschutes River Canyon towering over 1,000 feet above the train, and into Bend.  You overnight there, and return on the 15th back to Portland once again enjoying the rugged spectacular scenery of the Deschutes River Canyon and the Columbia River Gorge and all powered by a very impressive steam locomotive.  Could you ask for anything more?  Click on www.northwestreailmuseum.com/deschutestrip.htm
Here’s a story that will positively drop your fires!!  Our next stop is the Durango & Silverton Railroad.  A story out of the Denver Post says this “steam train may have to clean up their act.”  State regulators are zeroing in on coal fired locomotives trail of soot, ash, and sulfur.  But train operators are crying, “FOUL!”.  While the D&S is a major draw the train’s smoke is now a target of state environmental regulations.  To make matters worse, the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment is questioning whether the D&S and the State’s other sixteen locomotives should be regulated to control emissions.  If this happens, the trains could be asked to install pollution reducing technology.  That is a move some local elected officials say could financially drain the railroads, including the D&S, which generates more than $100,000,000 in economic activity annually.  ‘I feel like the State has made some pretty serious threats” said state republican Mark Larson, “I personally don’t like them being that aggressive with their operation.”  Railroad operators contend state regulations do not apply because a provision in the Clean Air Act exempts locomotives built before 1973.  “But the new smoke complaints in Durango have prompted the Stage Health Department to take a look at the steam trains,” said Marg Perkins, head of the state’s Air Pollution Division.  Ms. Perkins also said “We have established our position that the pre-exemption does not exist”.

An eight-hour round trip from Durango to Silverton burns six tons of coal a day.  During the summer season five trains usually burn thirty tons a day.  Nowhere in Colorado is train smoke a hotter issue than in Durango.  For more than a decade, residents of a south Durango neighbor have complained about light colored pets turning shades of black, and clothes hanging on the line would be stained.  To me it sounds like that old soap opera “Mrs. Wiggs of the Cabbage Patch”.  In response to these complaints, the railroad has installed $500,000 of “scrubbers” on the roundhouse to filter smoke from the engines in 2001.  D&S officials said “these measures drastically curtailed the volume of smoke wafting through Durango”.  In fact few complaints have been lodged since the scrubbers were installed.

Dan Ranger, Director of the Tourist Railway Association, said “There are about 186 coal fired locomotive in the nation, and only the state of Maryland has raised issues about regulating smoke.”  He continues, “Most railroads except in Durango would have great difficulty paying for pollution reducing equipment as many face increased cost for safety and insurance.”  Further he states “If the state wants to regulate us, then they should be ready to pay the bill.” Mr. Leo Schmitz director or the Cumbres & Toltec Scenic RR Commission is of the same mind. Mr. Ranger concluded “You smell smoke and you see smoke, that is how you know the town’s economy is heating up.  If you want to ride an electric powered train, go to Disneyland.”  Hopefully, next month I’ll have more news on this ongoing saga of “As the Stomach Churns”.  My, My what’s next?

Our next stop is in Iowa, where entrepreneur Henry Posner III has just pulled off the impossible by taking ownership of the two QJs that were delivered to him from China.  It has been a long journey for both locomotives and fortunately they have arrived in good condition.  Already Mr. Posner has scheduled a four-day celebration with both these locomotives as the highlight.  The two engines will run on this banner occasion over the Iowa Interstate and lowa, Chicago & Eastern Railroads.  Special thanks go to BNSF for transporting the QJs from Houston to Rock Island.  To inaugurate the activities, there will be a special dinner train on September 14 with dedication ceremonies starting at 6 PM at the Rock Island Station.  After the ceremonies the dinner train will depart the Rock Island Station.  One of the QJs will power the train to Government Bridge, which spans the mighty Mississippi River.  The train returns around 9:30 PM.  Tickets for this event are $129 for first class and $179 for Premium Class.  Hmmm, filet mignon, no doubt!

The next trip is scheduled for September 15 departing at 9 AM from Rock Island to Iowa City and then to Homestead Junction where both will be turned for the return trip.  Several photo runbys will take place during the excursion and both engines will alternate on this trip.  The return is expected around 5 PM that evening.  Coach tickets $79 and first class $169. Saturday September 16 both QJs depart at 9 AM from Rock Island and head to Bureau Junction.  Included also will be several photo runbys and the engines alternated.  Coach $99 and First Class $199 and Premium tickets $209.  Sunday Sept. 17 will be a special type of excursion with a boat in one direction and a train for the return trip.  Departure is slated for approximately 9 AM with train arriving back later that after noon.  Coach $29, First Class $49 and Premium Class $89.

The final touch: Mr. Posner has contacted the “Friends of the 261” and they have agreed to bring down their rolling stock which normally runs behind the ex Milwaukee engine #261.  These cars include the Hiawatha style premium and first class, also a full-length glass top dome car “Super Dome”.  The queen of all these class cars is the observation car Cedar Rapids that is a rounded sky top observation car.  What a way to bring up the markers!  Also included are open window and air-conditioned coaches, plus an open door baggage car for sound recordings.

These excursions will be an integral part of the “River Way 2006” which is celebrating our country’s first railroad bridge over the Mississippi River in 1856.  The “River Way 2006” marks the 150th anniversary of the first crossing.

Tickets can be purchased online www.261.com or www.vistquadcities.com.  Phone orders at 651-765-9812.  This is the pinnacle for steam enthusiasts for this year.  No doubt there will be thousands of steam fans at this great event.  Go Get Your Steam Fix !!!

Now it is time to than the following for the news they sent to make this column possible. John Biehn (Dayton RR Club), Steve Barry (Railfan & Railroad Magazine), Ed Emery (Toronto Canada), John Reilly (RRE-NY), David Neubauer (RE-St. Louis), and from your most humble servant in steam.

UNTIL OUR TRACKS CROSS AGAIN.

TRAIN STORIES AND STUFF

J.H. Chambers & Sons

J.H. Chambers & Sons lumber company was formed in I924 in Cottage Grove Or to harvest lumber in Oregon’s Lorane valley and operated until 1945.  Construction of the railroad was begun in January 1925.  The first rail was 75 lb. Steel purchased from the Southern Pacific.  Its first locomotive was a used Porter 0-4-0T.  By the end of the first year 5 miles of line had been constructed eventually reaching 20 miles with 5 mi. of logging branches and a 795-ft wooden trestle in1937.  

Logging began early in 1926 with the mill in Cottage Grove was operating at capacity by April.  Disconnects were used because they permitted hauling logs of any length.  Some logs were so long that they sagged until they were only a foot above the rails.

Loco #2 built by ALCO in Schenectady in 1925 and was delivered Aug 10 1925 in Cottage Grove and.  The unusual cabbage stack was special ordered to provide clearance in the railroads covered bridge adjacent to the mill over the Coast Fork of the Willamette River.  Interestingly it appears in satellite photos on GOOGLE Maps that the bridge still exists.

Information from “The Lorane Valley Legacy” Timber Times magazine, Issue 36 37, & 38
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From http://www.getcruising.com/rails/_fec.html
Florida East Coast Chapter, NRHS

P.O. Box 2034

Cocoa, Fl 32923


Next Meeting: Monday, September 11, 7:00 PM

Central Brevard Library & Reference Center

308 Forrest Avenue, Cocoa, Fl 321-633-1792

Program: Video TBD

The EAST COAST CHAMPION


September 2006





CHAPTER OFFICIERS


FLORIDA EAST COAST CHAPTER, NRHS





	President	Walter Smith	(321) 757-3349


	Vice-President	Hal Greenlee	(321) 636-3393


	Treasurer	Bob Selle	(321) 632-0944


	Recording Secretary	Harlan Hannah	(321) 636-7986


	Historian	Jerry Sheehan	(321) 452-8649


	Newsletter Editor (Interim)	Harlan Hannah	(321) 636 7986


	National Director	Tom Hammond	(321) 267-8339
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